
P r i n c i p a l ’ s  M e s s a g e  

N e w s l e t t e r  

            T e r m  2  W e e k 1 0  Thursday, 24 June 2021 

principal@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au 

  53 Macedon St  

  Sunbury  3429 

9740 7344 

School Address 

Dear Parents, 

 

Welcome to the last day of term 2. It seems to have gone really quickly and yet last for-
ever all at the same time!! The Year 3s and 4s received the Sacrament of Reconcilia-
tion, the Year 5s and 6s headed to Phillip Island for camp and we survived 2 weeks of 
lockdown and remote learning. The school review process was undertaken and complet-
ed and we celebrated Mother’s Day with an afternoon tea. Congratulations, everyone, 
on a busy and productive term!  

Happy news 

We received some lovely news with week with Liza Rosati and her 
husband John becoming a grandparents for the first time.                
Baby Amelia Jean arrived on Tuesday to Josh and Taryn. We wish 
them all the very best and a huge congratulations. 

 

Congratulations 

Congratulations to Liam Joyce who has been selected in the Victorian team for Australi-
an Rules, making him one of the top 25 players in the state for his age group. I am sure 
Liam would love to play for Richmond one day and this takes him one step closer to that 
dream. 

 

Staff news 

School staff are entitled to take Long Service Leave after 7 
years if service and this accrues each year. Several of our 
teachers have requested long service leave over the past 18 
months but due to lockdowns, border closures and uncertainty, have been unable to 
take up their entitlement. Once the borders opened to regional areas a couple of weeks 
ago, Bec McCabe was able to get away for these last 2 weeks of term.  

 

Next term, I will be taking leave for the first 2 weeks. Mark Gleeson will be acting princi-
pal during this time. Please contact Mark via email or phone if you need him during this 
time. I will not be accessing emails on a regular basis. Christine Cassar will take leave 
Mondays from week 2 until the end of the term. She will be replaced by Kate Faulkner 
on these days. 

Paula Seric continues her carer’s leave next term and Len Devlin remains doing a won-
derful job in term 3. Antonia’s sick leave continues. We hope to have her back on deck, 
at least part time, during term 3. 

 

Term 3 

Term 3 begins on Monday 12th July. The Year 3 and 4 students and staff will head off to 
cam in week 1 next term. This had been postponed since term 1 and we are very hope-
ful it will all go to plan. Our Tuesday and Wednesday timetable will swap next term for 
the remainder of the year. I have attached a copy of the timetable for you. Annemarie is 
winding back a day a week for personal reasons which means the students will have 
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Friday 25th 
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Term 3 

Thur 16th & Fri 
17th  September 

 

Term 4 

Mon 1st  
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Auslan once fortnight. In the alternate week, they will participate in Performing Arts lessons with 
Alannah Moon and Nicole Neil. 

 

 

Birthdays  

 

Happy birthday to the following children who have a birthday this week or in 
the holidays: 

 

Jaxon Fuss   Mozbah Elshafie   Aiden Walters 

Sarah Bordon   Maggie McClafferty   Royce Barnes 

Naomi Harrison  Isla Lavelle    Indiana Sellwood 

Jacob Cunsolo  Chadley McMahon   Mitchell Lane 

Jackson Misiti  Ava Lethlean 

 

Scripture 

 

This Sunday we celebrate the 13 Sunday in Ordinary Time. 

Gospel 
Mark 5:21–43 

 

Reflection – What strikes us about Jesus in this reading is his willingness to help those who are in 
need of his help. He is always sensitive to where people are and to what they need and is most 
practical in his concern for us. 

 

Enjoy the holidays. I hope there is a restful break in there for everyone. 

I will see you in week 3. 

 

Julie 

 

VINNIES WINTER WOOLENS DRIVE AND CASUAL CLOTHES DAY 

Thank you to all those who have donated warm clothing to the winter appeal and our gold coin 
donation casual clothes day today raised a whopping $385.00! Well done everyone. 

 



 

 

  SPLASH PUPIL OF THE WEEK AWARD 

Class Pupil of the week Has demonstrated the 3 R’s 

Prep JF Aria Scerri For her efforts in building resilience at school. Keep it up Aria! 

Prep MR Willow Cutajar 
For being a responsible class member and helping to look after 
our bean plants  

 1H Maggie McClafferty 
For using the learning disposition of risk taking when working 
on her writing about forces and being a supportive friend.  

1R Oliver Lepua 
for working hard to regulate his feelings and monitor his reac-

tions to bounce back to the Green Zone.  Well done Oliver!  

2A Lila Debono 

For sharing her thinking out loud, especially during small group 
maths sessions. She has also shown she is able to take on 
feedback to reflect and improve on her writing skills. Well done 
Lila.  

2J Bella Scerri 
For showing kindness and including others when playing 

games.   

3BC Mason Marinelli 
For displaying creativity and curiosity in publishing a fascinating 

information report on dolphins.   

3CC Mahika Chand 
For being a kind and caring friend and a super model of our 

school’s 3R’s!  

4PS Mason Searle 
For being a great friend , showing absolute respect to his 

Teacher and demonstrating the disposition of curiosity. 

4ST Ellena Zographos 
For being a learner who always shows the disposition of self-
motivation and kindness towards others.  

5/6C Erin Wilson  

For using the learning dispositions of curiosity and determina-

tion when researching and paraphrasing information about dif-

ferent religions.  

5/6MT Isla Kelly 
For seeking out feedback in order to improve her writing and 

present her information report. 

5/6 R Isaac D’Agostino 

has demonstrated great enthusiasm when researching about 

Nicaragua and has confidently presented his findings to the rest 

of the class. Well done, Isaac!  



 

 

School Uniform News 

School Hats ($10) and Bottle Green socks ($5) are available for sale from the school office. 

Correct money appreciated please. Cash only. 

A reminder to label all school uniform items especially jumpers & rugby tops and food/drink containers 

with your child’s name. This will help stop the vast amounts of these items that end up in lost property. 

School Absences: absent@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Canteen Roster Term 3 2021 

Thank you for volunteering to help in the canteen, it would be impossible with you! 

Please arrive at the canteen at 10.00am, your assistance will be required until around 2.00pm. If you have 
long hair please tie it up and remember to sign in at the office with your WWC before coming to the can-
teen. We will now be working under COVID restrictions which may mean the wearing of masks and social 
distancing. 

If you are unable to attend on your rostered day please ring Sally on 0400384403 as soon as possible so 
a replacement can be arranged. 

I look forward to seeing you all. 

Sally Hewitt-Tacey 

16th July Caroline Dillon 
Cathy Carter 
Skye Hewatt 
  

20th Aug Nicole Petrie 
Anita Blume 
Adele Dichiero 

23rd July Emma Clements 
Antoinetta Preston 
Kelly Xerri 

27th Aug Michele Shalders 
Erin Thompson 
Irene Wishart 

30th July Fran McKay 
Sylvana Doricic 
Tracey Kilkenney 
  

3rd Sept Adele Dichiero 
Alex D’agsotino 
Danni Caruana 

6th Aug Shelley Spark 
Nat Grant 
Danielle Wadden 

10th Sept Jade Grech 
Sylvana Doricic 
Anita Blume 

13th Aug Belinda Falzon-Pout 
Nance Carlyle 
Louise Vasey 
  

17th Sept School Closure Day 

       

IMPORTANT DATES 

Term 3 12th July—16th September 

Term 4 3rd October—Wed 15th December—Students finish at 1.30pm 

mailto:absent@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au


 

 

Full Spectrum Theatre teaches 
social skills to kids on the au-
tism spectrum in an entertain-
ing and playful context. After 
launching in Term 2, we are 
thrilled to announce that enrol-
ments are now open for Term 3 
at 
www.fullspectrumtheatre.com.a
u. Classes are run weekly on 
Saturdays in New Gisborne for 
children aged 8-13 years. Reg-
ister your interest soon as plac-



 

 

 



 

 

 

RECYCLING 

DO YOUR BIT FOR THE   
ENVIRONMENT  

At OLMC we are actively  

recycling a number of products, please con-
tinue to send your bread bags and plastic 
bread tags and any oral waste such as tooth-
paste tubes and tooth brushes as well as a 
new recycling stream, pens textas white out 
and batteries. 

 

 

 

 

The boxes are located in the School Office Foyer 


